
From: James Zimmerman [mailto:sinisterjdz@gmail.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, February 26, 2019 2:11 PM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) <barb.mcmonigal-st.dennis@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: Shamrock's variance 

 

Ms. McMonigal-St. Dennis, 

   I object to the request for variance for Shamrock's (995 7th St) for March 16th and 17th.  

Shamrock's holds this every year. There is no room for parking on those days, with patrons 

sometimes even blocking my driveway. Drunk, loud people sit and lay on my boulevard, and for 

hours after Shamrock's quiets down, I can still hear patrons coming back to their cars hours later. 

There is also litter leftover the next day. 

   Additionally, having three school-aged kids makes this especially tough, as my kids can not 

and do not fall asleep on this night - it's just too loud. I realize that day one of the festivities is on 

a Saturday (not a school night), but it still gets my kids off schedule. With Shamrock's requesting 

two days this year, that is especially difficult. 

  I ask the council to consider their constituents and not grant Shamrock's the variance. 

Thank you. 

-James Zimmerman 
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